From: Catherine Wannamaker < cwannamaker@selcsc.org>

Sent: Thursday, March 22, 2018 4:24 PM

To: teffinger@scana.com; Reece, Myra; Taylor, G. Ken; Neel, Daphne G.; Berresford, James; Cassidy, Greg; Siron, Don; 'Bill

Stangler (CRK@congareeriverkeeper.org)'; ejones@selcsc.org

Cc: BIERY, PAUL KIM; cpearson@scana.com; HAMILTON, J. HAGOOD JR; Rusty Contrael; Peter.B.McKoy@usace.army.mil;

'Kristin.B.Andrade@usace.army.mil'

Subject: Congaree River project - Congaree Riverkeeper letter

Folks - On behalf of Congaree Riverkeeper, please see our quick response to SCANA's letter re the coal tar matter – we agree with SCANA that a meeting with the Corps, with all parties involved, would be the most beneficial next step.

Thanks, Catherine Wannamaker

Catherine M. Wannamaker Senior Attorney Southern Environmental Law Center 463 King Street, Suite B Charleston, SC 29403-7204

SOUTHERN ENVIRONMENTAL LAW CENTER

52561

Telephone 843-720-5270

463 KING STREET, SUITE B CHARLESTON, SC 29403-7204 Facsimile 843-414-7039

Email Scanned

March 22, 2018

Brice McKoy Chief, Northwest Branch Columbia Regulatory Field Office Strom Thurmond Federal Building 1835 Assembly Street, Rm. 865 B-1 Columbia, SC 29201 Peter.B.McKoy@usace.army.mil

Thomas Effinger
Director of Corporate Environmental Services
SCANA
220 Operation Way
Cayce, SC 29033-3701
TEFFINGER@scana.com

Dear Mr. McKoy and Mr. Effinger:

SELC and the Congaree Riverkeeper would like to thank SCANA for submitting their March 19, 2018 letter to the Corps of Engineers regarding remedial issues at the Congaree River coal tar site.

While Congaree Riverkeeper does not necessarily agree with SCANA's characterization of all of the events presented in the background section of its letter, we strongly agree that any clarification or insight the Corps can provide on the "questions requiring clarification" at the end of the letter is essential to a resolution of this matter. More specifically, we want to understand "what would be an acceptable river rise and channel width increase during lower flows" for removal actions, and whether the acceptable river rise determination was based on "guidance specified in any regulation or other document."

We continue to believe that it would be most productive if all parties (SCE&G, DHEC, the Congaree Riverkeeper, and the Corps) could meet together to discuss these issues. That way, all parties can be in the same room to ask questions and come to a common understanding.

Thank you for your continued work on this important matter,

Catherine Wannamaker

Other M. Warmanake

Liz Jones

Southern Environmental Law Center

Bill Stangler

Congaree Riverkeeper

Charlottesville • Chapel Hill • Atlanta • Asheville • Birmingham • Charleston • Nashville • Richmond • Washington, DC

cc (via email only): Kristin Andrade, USACE

J. Hagood Hamilton, Jr., SCANA

Paul Biery, SCANA

Rusty Contrael, SCANA Contractor

Craig Pearson, SCANA
Myra Reece, SC DHEC
Ken Taylor, SC DHEC
Daphne Neel, SC DHEC
Lucas Berresford, SC DHEC
Greg Cassidy, SC DHEC
Don Siron, SC DHEC